World Wide NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

December 2015

Dear Praying Friends,

What a joy to see God working in the lives of people. Thank you for praying for we know that this is the source of power.

Continue to pray for Yanahuara. We need to find a new place to meet as the mayor of the town told us they are going to be doing construction where we are meeting for Bible club. Pray for Porfilio and his family that they would grow spiritually and be established in the faith. Pray for Vicente, the mayor, and his family for salvation.

We have been approached recently with a desire to start a Bible study in a town about 15 minutes from Yanahuara called Ollantaytambo. There is a Christian lady, Paulina, who attends the church in Urubamba who lives there. She has told us that there are several people who are interested in beginning a Bible study. Our request is that God would give us wisdom in knowing how to get a Bible study going and that God would provide others to have a burden to help with the ministry.

School is ending early this year. Closing exercises are on the 11th of December. The government has asked all schools to close early due to expected heavy rain this year, which could cause flooding and landslides. Pray for the students during their summer (December through February). We have 6 graduates this year. Please pray they would serve the Lord and be a strong witness wherever they go.

On Wednesday evenings we continue to have a Bible study in our home. Pray for Claudio and Feliciano for salvation. They have believing wives and are interested in the gospel. (This letter was written on Wednesday morning, Wednesday evening Claudio made a profession of faith!!) Pray for him as he has had problems in the past with drinking. Also he and his "wife" want to be married soon. Several young couples are attending with various spiritual needs.

Our youngest daughter, Cherie, plans to be married to Robert Tucker February 13^{th} and we will be going to the States at the end of December. Cherie is presently doing some education courses at Bob Jones University. Please pray the Lord would help us to minister effectively to our family and churches while we are in the US.

David and Heidi Racke





Youth Awanas



Bible Study in our home every Wednesday night (Claudio and Elizabet are on the left in this picture)



Robert and Cherie